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MOTORIST ADVISORY: I-5 TRAFFIC SHIFT 
ON SAN ELIJO LAGOON HIGHWAY BRIDGE 

Northbound and southbound shift 
to occur in early February 
Caltrans and SANDAG Build NCC highway construction crews will begin 
work to rebuild the inside of the highway bridge over the San Elijo Lagoon 
in the City of Encinitas. As part of this work, construction crews will shift 
northbound and southbound Interstate 5 (I-5) traffi c to the new outside 
highway bridges. The southbound side is scheduled to shift during the 
week of February 2, and the northbound side is scheduled for the week of 
February 9. Please note, construction schedules are subject to change.

The same number of lanes will remain in each direction during and 
after these traffi c shifts, however, motorists will experience a curve in both 
directions over the San Elijo Lagoon highway bridge. The traffi c shifts will 
be completed at night to allow crews to re-stripe and re-set concrete 
barriers (k-rail). Overnight lane closures will be required, but no full freeway 
closures are planned. California Highway Patrol will provide short traffi c 
breaks to lead motorists into the newly shifted lanes. 

As always, use caution and Drive 55 on the 5 in the Build NCC construction 
zone. Enhanced “Motorist Aid” can be accessed by 
dialing 5-1-1 anywhere in San Diego County. For more information, please 
visit KeepSanDiegoMoving.com/BuildNCC, email 
BuildNCC@KeepSanDiegoMoving.com, or call 844-NCC-0050.
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For additional details and to sign 
up for project updates please visit 
KeepSanDiegoMoving.com/
BuildNCC or text BuildNCC to 
313131 to receive construction 
alerts. For questions, please 
call 844-NCC-0050. 
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Build NCC is a collaborative effort between Caltrans, SANDAG, and the U.S. Department of Transportation. The � rst phase of 
construction began in the cities of Solana Beach, Encinitas, and Carlsbad as part of the North Coast Corridor Program. Build NCC 
includes extending the existing carpool lane on I-5 in each direction from Lomas Santa Fe Drive to State Route 78, double-tracking 
the rail line at the San Elijo Lagoon, replacing the highway and rail bridges at the San Elijo Lagoon, restoring the San Elijo Lagoon, 
and constructing nearly seven miles of new bike and pedestrian trails. Construction on Build NCC began in early 2017 and is 
expected to be completed by 2022. To learn more about Build NCC, visit: http://keepsandiegomoving.com/BuildNCC

Email us at
BuildNCC@KeepSanDiegoMoving.com

Call (844) NCC-0050

Text BuildNCC to 313131
to receive construction alerts 

Follow us @BuildNCC #BuildNCC
@SDCaltrans

Like us at
SANDAGregion | CaltransDistrict11

Follow us at
@SANDAGregion #BuildNCC
@sdcaltrans

Watch more at
SANDAGregion | CaltransVideo

Sign up for updates at
KeepSanDiegoMoving.com/BuildNCC

The Regional Plan | 2019–2050

TRANSFORMING OUR REGION’S TRANSPORTATION SYSTEM
C
O

N
N

EC
T 

W
IT

H
 U

S 
D

U
R

IN
G

 C
O

N
ST

R
U

C
TI

O
N


